
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING September 2019
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, September 5, 2019 in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains.  Notice of the meeting was published in the August 29, 2019 issues of the Mt Horeb Mail and the Middleton Times Tribune.  Agenda was posted on August 22, 2019 at the Town Hall, Town Garage and Town Website.  Amended Agenda was posted on September 4, 2019 at the same three places.   Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to go into closed session to discuss with patrolman, Bruce Boehnen, personnel issues at 7:04 pm.  Roll call vote: Greg Hyer-yes, Greg Haack-yes, Jeff Baylis-yes, Patty Mullins-yes.  Paul Correll joined at 7:14 pm.   Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis to go into open session at 7:26 pm.  Roll call vote: Greg Hyer-yes, Paul Correll-yes, Greg Haack-yes, Jeff Baylis-yes, Patty Mullins-yes.   Regular Board meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by Chairman Greg Hyer.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Paul Correll, Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Patty Mullins and 5 citizens were present.   Town Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger was absent.  Greg Hyer led the pledge of allegiance to our flag.

Approval of Minutes of the August 12, 2019 Town Board Meeting.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the minutes with corrections.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills    The Financial Report for the month of August was reviewed.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to approve the August Financial Report as presented.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.   Motion was made by Jeff Baylis 
and seconded by Paul Correll to approve the payment of bills in the amount of $34,115.86.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Clerk Announcements:  Ironman will be held September 8th. 
Chair Announcements:  Plow Truck is back after repairs and it is painted blue.  Road work has been going great with Patrolman, Bruce Boehnen and Ron Brunner.  Shag Bark reconstruction is scheduled for October.  FEMA required documents on road work.  
Public Participation for three minutes.  Mike Dubis is looking to establish a prairie on his property and wondered if the Town had any opinion.  No objections by the Board.  Paul Correll had a question regarding the cost of fire trucks.  Greg Haack indicated in Mt. Horeb the information they had was that tariffs are raising the cost.

Action on Resolution regarding DNR funding for about 50 acres along Black Earth Creek between Hwy 14 and Stagecoach. Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Greg Haack to approve the resolution regarding DNR funding for about 50 acres along Black Earth Creek between Highway 14 and Stagecoach Road.   Board Members Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Paul Correll and Patty Mullins approved.  Greg Hyer abstained.   Motion carried. 

Discussion/Action on Interim financing for Shagbark Road Reconstruction project.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to approve a line of credit loan in the amount of $300,000 from the State Bank of Cross Plains for the construction on Shag Bark Road and to authorize Chairman Greg Hyer, Treasurer, Bonnie Krattiger or Clerk, Nancy Meinholz are authorized to sign and execute any required documents.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Discussion/Action on patrolman compensation.  Motion was made by Patty Mullins and seconded by Paul Correll to accept a proposal of 3% raise as compensation for patrolman in 2020.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried. 
Action on Road work bids for Barlow.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to have the Patrolman fix this road with cold mix and roller.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Action on setting a date for road tour by patrolman and board members.  The Board will schedule the road tour for October 11, 2019 at 8:00 am at the Town Garage.
Discussion on 2020 budget items.  Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger presented a rough draft of the 2020 budget for review by email.  Parts of the budget were discussed.  In October budget items will continue to be addressed. 

Action on Mount Horeb Fire Department budget requests.  Discussion continued on budget requests from Mt. Horeb Fire Department.
Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll to adjourn the meeting.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk       


